P.O. Box 99249 • Seattle, Washington 98139 • Phone (206) 285-1185 • email: seligman48@seanet.com

July 5, 2011

Ms. Christina Munro FOIA Office Bonneville Power Administration Routing: DK-7 P.O. Box 3621 Portland, Oregon 97208 3/4/11 LOG# BPA-2011-01417

RECEIVED BY BPA

FOIA OFFICE THIS DATE: 7/7///

DUE DATE:

SUBJECT:

FOIA Request

Dear Ms. Munro:

Pursuant to the Freedom of Information Act ("FOIA"), I request a copy of BPA documents, including memoranda, which determined that Steve Hickok did not need a waiver from federal ethics laws to participate as an *ex-officio* non-voting board member of the Bonneville Environmental Foundation ("BEF").

In response to FOIA request #1467 (2010), BPA provided a memorandum addressing these issues for chief operating officer Anita Decker, Mr. Hickok's successor. See attached.

This FOIA request is for a similar memorandum addressing waiver and ethics issues for Mr. Hickok, who apparently served as an *ex officio* non-voting BEF board member from 1998 to his retirement from BPA in 2009.

I am willing to pay \$50 for search and copy charges. Please call me if you expect the charges to exceed that amount.

Thank you.

Sincerely,

Dan Seligman
Attorney at Law